Dear Friend,

Thank you for your interest in working with children and youth in Friends General Conference.  Nurturing the spiritual lives and community of our young Friends is essential and it requires the work, energy and deep dedication of our adult staff.  It also requires a safe environment.  Physically, spiritually, emotionally, our children must feel safe and be safe to grow in God’s Light.  There are many things we do to create an environment of safety around them.  For example, we maintain confidentiality in worship-sharing, we care for them tenderly through conflicts with their peers, we have a strong adult-child ratio.  We also take care to hire staff who will keep the children safe and not harm them.  

In October 2004, the FGC Long Range Conference Planning Committee adopted a new policy, which provides new procedures for our hiring process with an eye toward even greater safety.  We stress that this effort is not in response to an incident.  Unfortunately, it is a commentary on the times and a reflection of the requirements imposed on us by our insurance carrier.  Details regarding the current procedures are described below.

Requirements for all volunteers working with youth

Everyone who works with children needs to complete the enclosed orange form which requests references, a monthly meeting contact, and information about criminal convictions.  Even Friends who have worked with us in the past need to complete this form because the reference checks are more thorough now and we did not previously ask the questions about relationship with a meeting and criminal convictions.  

References

We need to have references for you from three people.  At least one reference must be a professional or institutional reference.  At least one reference needs to be from someone who has observed you with children.  None of the references may be from family members or FGC staff.  

Meeting involvement

Everyone who is interested in working with children and youth in FGC programs must be active in a meeting for six months before they are accepted as a volunteer.  In order for FGC to verify this, please provide information on how to contact the clerk of your meeting in the space provided on the orange form.  If you have been active in your current meeting for fewer than six months, then please list the contact information for the clerk of your previous meeting as well.  We will contact your references and the clerk of the meeting.

Criminal record
If you have a criminal record, please list and describe the convictions in the proper space on the orange form.  A previous conviction of a criminal offence does not necessarily preclude one from becoming a volunteer.  

Additional requirement for volunteers in supervisory positions 

There is an additional step for those volunteer staff members who are in supervisory positions, who will staff overnight programs and/or who will go off-site with children.  We must run computerized criminal history checks on all volunteer staff who fall into this category and all FGC paid staff who supervise children’s programming.  The results of the checks will be transmitted electronically to the FGC office where they will remain confidential in locked files.  FGC will pay for the background checks.   While some Friends who volunteer with FGC youth have had criminal background checks for other reasons, we cannot use copies of the clearances received elsewhere.  There are no exceptions to this requirement.  The General Secretary, the Conference Coordinator, the Religious Education Coordinator and the Junior Gathering Coordinator at FGC have all complied with this requirement.  If we expect you to be working in a position that will require completion of a criminal history check, you will find a “Sexual Offense Investigation Consent Form” enclosed.  To work in a supervisory role, go off site with the youth or volunteer overnight, you must sign and return this form to us so that we can perform the required check.  This form must be mailed back.  It cannot be sent via fax or e-mail.

If you have any questions about this process, the forms or the policy, please feel free to contact me.  I will be happy to talk with you about it.

In the Spirit,

Patsy Arnold Martin
Junior Gathering Coordinator
215-561-1700
patsym@fgcquaker.org
